



UC Santa Barbara Associated Students

Senate Agenda 02/26

Associated Students

[Zoom Link](#)

This meeting was called to order at 6:46P.M. in the Flying Room A by Internal Vice President Pinto.

Minutes/Actions recorded by: Sydney Arbolado, Liliana Dritz, Melina Magno, Hazel Gong

CALL TO ORDER by Açúcar Pinto, Internal Vice President **at 6:46PM.**

A) MEETING BUSINESS

“Before we begin, we call for students to acknowledge that the lands that the University of California locations were built upon were expropriated & founded upon exclusions and erasures of Indigenous people's human rights throughout California. UCSB is built on Chumash Land, specifically that of the non-federally recognized Barbareno tribe. As an association that pushes the student bodies' voices to the forefront, we should aim to make strides past just acknowledgment to those who continue to fight for their right to be recognized & respected as the original stewards of this land. I ask you all to dedicate time & care to personal education & to advocate for justice alongside Indigenous peoples.”

A-1) Roll Call

Name	Attendance	Position
Dalia Gerson	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾	Off-Campus Senator
Alexa Butler	➡ Absent ▾	Letters & Science Senator & Second President Pro Tempore
Carly Lankarani	➡ Absent ▾	Off-Campus Senator
Taylor Iden	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾	Off-Campus Senator & Advocacy Committee Chair
Enri Lala	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾ proxy	Off-Campus Senator & Outreach Committee Vice-Chair
Leiya Kadah	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾	Off-Campus Senator
Yasmine Suuck	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾	Off-Campus Senator & Liaison Committee Vice-Chair

Name	Attendance	Position
Levi Corlew	👍 Excused ▾	Off-Campus Senator
Leah Khorsandi	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	College of Letters & Science Senator
Ella Yu	❌ Absent ▾	International Senator
Isabella McClintock	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	Transfer Senator
Alejandra Martinez	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	College of Letters & Science Senator & Outreach Committee Chair
Dominic Wang	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	Off-Campus Senator
Lily Habas	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	College of Creative Studies (CCS) Senator
Paolo Brinderson	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	Off-Campus Senator
Eemaan Wahidullah	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾ proxy	Off-Campus Senator
Jasmine Amin	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	Off-Campus Senator
Daniyal “Dan” Siddiqui	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	Off-Campus Senator & First President Pro-Tempore
Noura Elkhatib	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	College of Letters & Science Senator
Sandhya “Sandy” Ganesh	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾ Proxy	International Senator & Liaison Committee Chair
Aryaman Singh	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	College of Engineering (CoE) Senator & Finance Committee External Chair
OlaBisi Ola-Olaitan	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	On-Campus Senator
Nadine Malhis	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	On-Campus Senator
Amna Chaudhry	❌ Absent ▾	On-Campus Senator
Kamela Dali	❌ Absent ▾	On-Campus Senator
Ashley Valenzuela Balderrama	✅ Present, 🌞 Early ▾	On-Campus Senator

A-2) Excused Absences

Motion to excuse Senator Alexa Butler until 8:30PM.

Martinez-Kadah

Call to question - Wang

Passed at 6:49PM

Motion to excuse Senator Ganesh for the duration of the meeting.

Suuck - Malhis

Call to question - Gerson
Passed at 6:49Pm

Motion to excuse Senator Dali until 7:30pm
Malhis - Gerson
Call to question - Wang
Passed at 6:50PM.

Motion to excuse Senator Gerson at 8:30pm
Amin - Khorsandi
Call to question - Suuck
Passed at 6:50PM.

Motion to excuse Senator Kadah after 10pm
Siddiqui - Malhis
Call to question - Valenzuela
Passed at 6:50PM.

Motion to excuse Senator Lankarani until 8pm
Martinez - Iden
Call to question: Kadah
Passed at 6:51PM.

Motion to excuse Senator Chaudhry
Chaudhry - Kadah
Call to question - Valenzuela
Passed at 6:51PM.

Motion to bundle and excuse all absences.
Suuck - Wang
Call to question - Malhis
Passed at 6:52PM.

A-3) Acceptance of Proxies

Motion to accept as Charles James Toledo as a proxy or Senator Sandy Ganesh
Martinez - Elkhatib
Call to question - Kadah
Passed at 6:53PM.

Motion to accept Miko Curtis as a proxy for Senator Wahidullah.
Malhis - Martinez

Pinto

- Technically can't do that until you're added onto agenda

Motion to add Miko Curtis as a proxy for senator Wahidullah

Siddqui - Malhis

Call to question:

Motion passed at 6:53pm

Motion to accept Miko curtis as a proxy for senator Wahidullah

Kadah - Martinez

Call to question - Wang

Passed at 6:54PM.

Motion to add Neo Harder as a proxy for Senator Lala

Iden - Siddiqui

Call to question - Kadah

Passed at 6:55PM.

Motion to accept Neo Harder as proxy for Senator Lala

Iden- Gerson

Call to question: Siddiqui

Passed at 6:55pm

B) External Reports

B-1) Chancellor's Representative-

Motion to add report of Margret Klawwum the Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs

Siddiqui - Kadah

Call to question- Amin

Pass at 6:56

Margaret Klawuun (7:12PM)

- I wanted to come tonight because some of you, if not all of you, received notice this this afternoon that executive director Marquez, is going to be taking a medical leave for the next couple of weeks, but I wanted to come to reassure you that the department will continue functioning and supporting the work of the Senate and the work that you're used to doing.
- The interim director will be Sean Lieberman, who's the Associate Director for IT and communication currently, and you will continue to be able to work with Marissa and Holly and all the folks that you're used to working with to get your work done.

- The division of Student Affairs is providing some extra support so that your budget process and some of the HR things that are in process can move forward.
- So I wanted to come to be able to tell you that news, to reassure you that we will continue to support the Senate, and I'm certainly willing to answer any questions.

Martinez

- Do you know when she will return?

Klawunn

- We don't know exactly, just talked to her today and we agreed that it would be at least the next few weeks.

Amin

- Thank you for taking the time out of your day to come and speak to us.

Margret Klawunn

- We appreciate all the work you are doing.

Iden

- Nice to see you
- We would like to see your office more frequently
- I appreciate you coming out today

Margret Klawunn

- We are available if there are any questions

B-2) UCPD Representative-

B-3) GSA Representative-

B-4) University Center Governance Board Representative-

B-5) IVCS D Representative-

C) New Business

A Bill to Amend AS Lobby Corps By-Laws

McClintock - Suuck

(8:28PM)

McClintock

- So as you guys know, Lobby Corps came in last week when they were giving their report about wanting to make some legal changes.
- Not much has changed. They just kind of rearranged some of their duties and positions. The one important thing to take away is that there's no change in the number of positions, so no change to honoraria which is, I think, probably the most important part, and that's pretty much it.
- Thank you to Lobby Corps. They're not here, but for working with me and for getting my first bill on the table, and I'm very excited about today.

Suuck

- They came in and said if anyone has any questions and concerns, address them now
- If you have any questions or concerns they aren't here, but we went through it and fixed everything

Pinto

- Floor is open for any discussion
- We do have to table this for a week

Zha

- Bill looks lovely, if there are no objections I'd like to table it

Motion to table a bill to amend AS Lobby Corps By-Laws for one week.

Zha - Malhis

Call to question - Amin

Passed at 8:30PM.

Motion to add A Bill To Improve Internal A.S. Operations and A Resolution To Update Article IX of the Associated Students' Constitution.

Siddiqui- Iden

Pinto

- Why are we putting this on now and not before the deadline?

Siddiqui

- I have been in meetings with staff all week

Call to question - Valenzula

Passed at 8:31PM.

Motion to add A Resolution to Introduce a Referendum for a Future A.S. Billiard Hall and A Resolution to Introduce a Referendum for a Future A.S. Bowling Alley.

Iden - Kadah

Call to question - Khorsandi

Passed at 8:32PM.

A Resolution To Update Article IX of the Associated Students' Constitution

Siddiqui- Zha

Siddiqui

- Not adding anything that significant
- Just some clauses at end
- More so as a reference for standing policy 18
- Which I'm amending in greater detail in a separate piece of legislation
- VCSA's office already serves as a control point for our division for all personnel decisions
- The intention is to add an additional check to ensure that student participation outlined in the legal code takes place

- Two clauses at end, when it comes to internal operations, feel like there's little general knowledge about what things are
- Obviously that changes overtime
- I want to start having a consistent document or manual for fundamental workflows and operations
- Just as a reference for transparency
- It's going to be amendable and it will not be hyperspecific
- Not going to be hyperspecific and correct in every which way

Zha

- Siddiqui said it beautifully
- Within span of 3 days, he was able to come up with the resolution and make sure that it was in compliance
- With parliamentarian, university, and regent policy
- Feel free to evaluate those changes

Pinto

- Thank you for offering that context

Iden

- Thank you for chairing this
- Especially like subsection I
- Think that would've been awesome
- When we come in it is a lot of learning while we go
- Would be an awesome change
- Looking forward to seeing how we could implement that before general election
- My only concern is mentioning standing policy in constitution
- Just cause those change frequently
- Might be better if we listed out explicitly what standing policy is
- So if the policy change overtime we have the wording in the constitution

Suuck

- This isn't anything against this resolution or authors, but
- I gave a report next week about introducing resolution day of, 45 minutes before
- For a bill, we have a week, I understand you want to get it in before week 9
- But with a resolution, I'm sure there's intent behind it
- People getting responses
- But want everyone to think about passing a resolution that people haven't seen
- Having only 35 minutes to think about it
- Just in general
- Hesitancy around last minute addition to the agenda should happen
- Think we should wait longer

Siddiqui

- I do not intend to pass this today
- Want to pass it by week 2 of spring

Iden

- I'm not sure what this discussion you had with the executive director
- Since she is MIA, try to find a way to communicate this to her

Siddiqui

- I've cc'd her in all the emails

Motion to table A Resolution To Update Article IX of the Associated Students' Constitution for one week.

Kadah - Proxy Toledo

Call to question - Amin

Passed at 8:38PM.

☰ A Bill To Improve Internal A.S. Operations

Siddiqui - Kadah

Siddiqui

- One that's a little more complex
- First part is that there's section of legal code dealing with reserves
- Think it's article V of by laws
- Which is dealing with budget, might be article IV
- Essentially this new definition that we came up with
- This department is heading in the new direction of becoming fully integrated with student affairs
- Just across all different aspects of our division
- I thought it made sense to have this checks and balances
- To maintain structure of what we are as association
- Being student run but also having more connections with all departments in student affairs
- Getting better resources and advising from administration
- The definition I used here I ran it by all the VCSA's senior leadership
- Haven't gotten any pushback on this specific language
- I want to table this as well
- With the changes to policy 18, it's trying to target how we do personnel decisions
- When it comes to appointments and terminations there's already guarantees in legal code for student involvement and participation
- Problem we have is when we have a vacancy
- Even if senate directed a search committee
- On the day of search committee, things will be canceled
- That needs to stop
- We need appropriate amount of staff
- Needs to be collab with students and staff
- Consulted AS pro staff on this
- Had a meeting with Lily, had an HR 101

- She helped me draft this legislation as well
- Ran by the office
- Think the base of the legislation is good as is
- It's compliant with policy
- Eliminates a lot of the gaps in our current structure

Zha

- Just want to provide some context
- As an association that represents 22k students with a budget
- With an over \$ 18 million budget
- We're here, entrusted by students, to this unique position
- To ensure student involvement in operation of Associated Students
- This bill will in short provide
- Provides a greater clear structure, presentation is relevant
- In determining search committees for staff members which are instrumental to the success of every single BCU
- Our job is to structuralize an already existing process
- That's it

Motion to table A Bill to Improve Internal AS Operations for one week.

Kadah - Proxy Curtis

Call to question - Amin

Passed at 8:43PM.

Referendum - Introducing the A.S. Billiard Hall Ballot Measure v2

Iden

- Can I bring up student sponsor?

Pinto

- Yes

Student Sponsor

- Hello again
- Senator Iden and I spent time trying to get the language right
- At least what we believe is right for these resolutions
- Important to get language right
- Especially for this to set a precedent for future referendums
- Think this is something that should be used more often
- Useful to pull student body
- Doesn't happen often in AS
- We don't believe cost should be included in referendum
- So as to avoid misleading students
- Projects can go over budget very quickly
- Can go under budget easily for many reasons

- Project hasn't taken shape, not appropriate to include price
- After senator Iden's discussions with finance and budget, Michael Cea
- Been confirmed that without lock in fee, Michael doesn't believe AS has current ability to fund
- Obviously implications are that without passing this it would be impossible for a project to take place without a future lock in fee
- Referendum aren't utilized enough
- We believe the best way for the student body to understand this is a referendum
- That being said, would like to introduce more referendum in spring quarter
- Week 2 of spring quarter which is when the deadline for ballot is
- That can cover variety of issues
- Voting distributions on these referendum could give weight to which projects senators should work on next quarter
- Thank you and I'll defer questions to Senator Iden and proxy

Iden

- Jumping off of that
- In the coming weeks we are planning of introducing more referendums about properties in IV
- Alternative spaces we could provide students with
- Recording, art studios
- This referendum is super non binding, probably silly at the surface
- Would like everyone to give this their consideration
- The issue with tabling and getting results that way is that
- It's like subjective to bias
- When we're able to pull student body, ideally
- 20% is much more accurate and reflective
- Harder to see if people aren't interested
- Looking forward to any feedback anyone might have
- Super non binding
- Project like this wouldn't be possible if it doesn't go back to the student body
- Idea is get a handful of these referendum out, not just space issues
- Issues they like AS to work towards such as housing, pilot programs
- Getting that on ballot, using that as basis for senate to see
- Understand which projects are more permanent and which can be out towards the back

Zha

- Before I share my opinion of bill, I was in audience last week
- One question asked, which I'll ask right now is that
- Why should we get a billiard hall if students are facing a housing crisis?

Iden

- Totally valid question
- That's a question applicable for any questions for senate

- You can have your fun projects and more important projects
- Doesn't mean you can't do the more basic needs projects
- If you look at most of our projects, we can ask why we work towards them
- It's a lot more all encompassing, work that we do in senate
- Obviously that's super important but there should be time for student led initiatives
- Not saying we're going to do it, just want to gauge student interest

Elkhatib

- I heard the student sponsor say that providing an estimate would be misleading
- Providing estimate would be misleading student body
- I disagree, think not providing estimate is more misleading
- New edits you didn't include that it would be most likely a lock in fee
- That would help pay for this
- Think that's an error
- Honestly I resent the fact that this is what is being brought to the table, it's not priority
- Don't think it's priority
- Also the average UCSB student doesn't know ins and outs of AS
- They won't know
- They're going to be like hell yeah, won't guess it's their fees going towards it
- I really think at least provide a range of possible budget it might take and that it most likely will cause an increase in student fees

AG Carlson

- The non binding nature of resolution means that there will be no immediate financial impact for
- The financial impact is subject to affirmation of student body once that budget is well known, flushed out, and available
- Same students would be unaware would get to see do you vote yes on 3.5
- They would literally get to see, do you vote yes on this amount
- And here is project proposal link below
- This is more survey style questions with non binding
- With non binding financial impacts
- My understanding is that rent in any place is between 150-200k a year
- Is between 150 and 250k a year
- For something that could occupy a billiards hall
- We do this for example with pardall center
- We don't have an active estimate on how much it would be long term
- And that's where learning what those things would be
- In a year's worth of research
- After taking consideration of maintenance, staff, rent
- All of those are relatively unknowns
- Because we're not ready to go in right now
- Rent increases 2.5 to 3 percent a year

- Don't know what rent is going to be until we have lease agreement in front of us
- We don't know how much a staff member would be
- Understanding that bigger picture things will
- Will let us come back to senate with a proposal
- To show us financial impact that we can make good on
- Initial way to gauge interest, much better
- Much better done in form of referendum, so students can
- Start dreaming about what is possible rather than saying no
- Because we were simply unaware of what lies before us
- Take the first step and everything will become clearer in a year

Khorsandi

- I think we should use referendum as a survey
- Only a survey
- If they want billiards hall or bowling alley
- If it's yes, then we can
- But if they say no, no point in doing all of that
- Just testing the waters
- I see this as more of a survey

Singh

- What is the point to gauge interest if you aren't providing all the information?
- Yeah I understand you don't have exact estimate of what it might cost
- Take the pardall center
- The billiards hall isn't going to be much bigger than pardall center
- Most buildings aren't big
- Put the estimate for that in
- Makes so much more sense
- A couple weeks ago, Nexus had post on instagram about resolution
- About a resolution we passed a couple weeks ago about exploring possibility for football team
- It was to explore possibility of having football team to UCSB
- Not even an actual team, just idea of having a team
- The response was brutal
- We had people saying "associated students really putting what matters first"
- We had people commenting laughing emojis
- We had the official UCSB women's rugby team comment on it
- We had comments about swim team still not having a pool
- Bowling is cool, when we all went bowling, I trashed all of them
- If that football posts tell us anything, is that students want us to fix what is broken first
- If we put this on ballot right now, without even knowing if there's interest, we risk looking like a bunch of idiots
- Without even considering real problems

- What has the Senate even done to address day to day problems the student body faces
- One thing I'm working on right now is rent support program
- It's been stated multiple times, no one has contacted me to help me except the outreach
- Except outreach committee
- It's clear innovation is welcome
- There's strong desire
- Not saying it wouldn't be beneficial
- We have to understand timing and ideas of these matters just as much
- It's apparent that we should introduce new facilities, activities, but also
- Show it's in line of what students want
- If we keep throwing ideas that do not fix daily issues makes us seem out of touch
- Makes it seem like we're out of touch
- Best way, show
- Show some actual initial interest in it
- Have outreach committee do surveys
- Do an online survey, gift card we do usually, makes so much more sense
- More sense than us just making a statement
- We need to think hard about what we put into the ballot
- That ballot is indicative of what we think
- If we put on the ballot if they want a bowling alley, when half of our students are hungry
- Well most of our students have housing crises
- What do you think they're going to think of us?

Pinto

- Want to make it clear
- We're not here to speculate
- We are not here to speculate each other's intentions, or abilities
- Clearly approached from reason, from the student sponsor that's here with us
- I just ask that we remain cordial as possible and try to add in our opinions without coming for each other's opinions

Back from recess at 9:16PM

Zha

- Position to approach the podium

Pinto

- Yes. Just letting you know all our debate time for standing policy is 30 minutes, we only have 10 more minutes with this piece of legislation.

Zha

- I've been through 3 senates so far. Every year we talk about homelessness issues and hunger issues. At the end of the day, it's out of our hands and in the states, counties, and regions. We can, of course, advocate but it's nothing we can control. But small things, small things such as an income package, those are the things we can control. Those are the things we can ultimately make happen.

- My point is that just asking students a question “do you want this or not?”, you will not diminish the basic need issues they face every single day. All it does is do something students like. Take the extension of the recreation center, it's up to the students to vote or not. It's not up to us. Your term, and our term is about to finish, a question we have to ask ourselves is “what have I done for students?” I yield.

Pinto

- Any further comments?

Iden

- I'd like to put this to a vote because I'm not sure how much more discussion we can have. To respond to resolutions regarding the football team, if we approach legislation like this, and we're worried about whether it's the correct issue to focus on or if it's the right thing, you lose the potential of learning. We learn through failure.
- In terms of football discussion, I had no idea that the swimming teams' pool needed renovation and the rugby team needed funding. I learned so much. It directs us to other issues we should be focusing on. In terms of pursuing things like this, it's the best way to engage the student body and increase dialogue on these issues. Maybe they do want it, maybe they don't, we don't know. At the end of the day, just having the dialogue around these issues and the potential services we could provide, does not diminish the work we already do or the potential of the work we could be doing. I don't think it's the right approach to say no to this referendum because it's a great way to engage the student body in what we are doing and what we could potentially learn. Looking at Davis, when they were talking about operating their own bus lines and coffeeshops, it's a pipe dream. But I don't think shutting this down because there is not enough information is a way to cut dialogue back. If we didn't pass the resolution on the football team, I would not have known about the rugby team or swim team needing to use the high school pool because theirs is out of service. I just think the potential for dialogue is there, and I'd like to pass these along with other referendums looking into other issues. And I'd appreciate everyone's support on that.

Singh

- I'm not saying we should not have this under ballot at all, I'm saying before we make the decision to say yes, we will look at it in a serious way, we should get some initial comments and eyes on this. Then, we will look into it in a serious way. We should get some initial comments and eyes on this. I don't want the same reaction with the football thing.
- We still have until week 2 to have referendums on the ballot. It's week 8 of winter quarter.
- The outreach community can send a survey right now with a giftcard and get 100 people to respond. That is enough time to get enough comments and yes's and no's. We still have time before we actually put this on the ballot. That's all I'm saying
- Get some initial eyes on this and get some comments on it. See how people feel about it before we stand behind it as an association.

Malhis

- I just have some questions. Similar to that entire situation with the football thing, you were saying how it could be a good experience to learn from failure and if we put this out, their dialogue will show. We already have dialogue on the football one so why don't we start there. In reference to the Billiard Hall, UCSB already has pool tables. Essentially, in every residence hall there is a pool table associated with study spaces, maybe just not for Manzanita or San Rafael. And Isla Vista has two that are associated with the Dublin Bar. Are the pool tables being used? I know for some people that are living off campus, they shouldn't access the Chi 5 or residence hall pool tables. But if you are in a bigger party with a friend in the residence hall, then why not? Maybe the need for a Billiard Hall would be a little less. For the bowling alley, there is one close to campus, only a couple miles away and accessible. I'm sure not every single time people are at the bowling alley all the lanes are being used up. There is still access to these points of entertainment.

Iden

- I think those are good points. In terms of the football one, I don't think that's the same issue that is reflective here. I go to Dublin frequently, and it's impossible to get the table because people throw quarters down, and it's hard to get tables in the dorms because people are always there. It's not that these services are not provided. It's the same concept with Davis and their Coffeeshops. The possibility to have a revenue generating business within the association that we can put resources to and subsidize, because also the bowling alley is expensive. It's about having alternative recreational spaces and gauging interest, not necessarily saying if we are doing it or not. My last point in regards to an outreach survey.
- In terms of statistics, statistical significance is important in what is most reflective of the population. There is no better way to poll the population than to get a 20% poll on students. I think this is the best way to gauge student interest. It's not binding and without financial obligation. It's only yes or no. It could just say, "Would you be associated with operating their own coffeeshops or bus lines, this and that." The possibilities are endless, and I don't think we should limit ourselves.

Motion to vote on a A Resolution to Introduce a Referendum for a Future A.S. Billiard Hall by roll call.

Zha - Iden

Call to question: Khorsandi

Passed at 9:27PM.

Roll call vote:

Lankarani- No

Iden- Yes

Lala- Yes

Kadah -Yes
Suuck- No
Corlew - Yes
Khorsandi- Yes
Zha- Yes
Mcclintock - No
Martinez- No
Wang- No
Habas- Yes
Brinderson- No
Wahidullah- No
Amin- No
Siddiqui - Yes
Elkhabtib- No
Ganesh- No
Singh- No
Ola-Olaitan-No
Malhis- No
Dali - No
Valenzuela- No

Yes: 8

No: 15

Motion failed.

D) PUBLIC FORUM
[1:30]

Speaking agreements:

“You have two & a half minutes to speak, with two minutes for Q&A. Please state your name, pronouns, and enunciate, but refrain from yelling. Speculation of a Senator’s intentions and abilities is prohibited and will result in strikes, 3 strikes and you will be removed from the ability to speak on the floor. Please know this meeting is being recorded. You may speak on any issue, whether it is on the agenda or not. Please include a content warning if it will be graphic. You may only come up once, and you may choose to not answer questions.”

E) Acceptance of Agenda

Motion to accept the agenda.

Iden - Lankarani

Call to question: Wahidullah

Passed at 10:57PM

F) Consent Calendar-

G) Action Items

Motion to add the highlighted items under action items.

Zha - Lankarani

Zha

- Those are the outstanding nominations for the BCU award from president
broadway
- They have to be added to the agenda for us to approve them
- You haven't committed to anything

Call to question: Wang

Passed at 9:35PM.

Allocation of \$3,000 from Senate Unallocated for AS Senate Meeting Catering for 2025

Motion to approve the Allocation of \$3,000 from Senate Unallocated for AS Senate Meeting Catering for 2025

Briderson - Kadah

Singh

- Winter quarter?

Pinto

- We never approved it

Singh

- So we would have to do retroactive allocation to pass money now

Pinto

- Ok

Motion rescinded.

Motion to approve the retroactive and current Allocation of \$3,000 from Senate Unallocated for AS Senate Meeting Catering for 2025

Martinez - Kadah

Call to question: Lankarani

Passed at 9:37PM.

Back for Hand vote:

Yes- 23

No: 0

Abstentions:0

Motion passes at 9:38PM.

Outstanding BCU Award:

Student Well-Being Subcategory: AS Commission on Student Well-Being

Professional and Academic Development Subcategory: AS Global Gaucho Commission

Representation of the Marginalized Communities Subcategory: AS Trans and Queer Commission

Pinto

- Last week we had a chance to review everyone who applied and who was in the running for it
- The exact numbers that will be transferred to fulfill those rewards are on the agenda
- Welcome to review that really quick

Iden

- Do we have an updated amount of how many BCU were able to apply for this?

Pinto

- I believe the number was around 11
- 9 to 11

Zha

- For the students well being subcategory there was 3 BCUs in total who applied for it
- For the professional and academic development subcategory as well as representation of the marginalized communities subcategory, unfortunately, only have one application to each
- The reason of that, the team believes, is because since its the first establishment of our program, people are hesitant and unaware of the whole process
- In order to improve, we plan to do posters in areas of AS
- Ask AS career staff to spread the word
- And to collaborate with Senate collision committee, outreach committee, as well as the president's cabinet
- Increase the viability of the award
- If you have any questions, you can view our detailed report on last week's agenda on why we recommend those specific BCUs

Pinto

- Nice

Motion to transfer \$5,700 from the Senate Unallocated account (account number 100) to AS Trans and Queer Commission account honoraria category (account number 379, category number 7100)

Iden - Martinez

Call to question: Siddiqui

Iden

- Point of order
- We have to go back to redo the \$3000 because we didnt do hand vote for that one
- But we can just finish this and then return back to it

Pinto

- Yes

Handvote

Yes: 23

No: 0

Abstain: 0

Motion passes at 9:42PM

Motion to transfer \$3900 from the Senate Unallocated account (account number 100) to the AS Global Gaucho Commission account honoraria category (account number 451, category number 7100)

Iden- Lankarani

Called to question: Kadah

Handvote

Yes: 22

No: 0

Abstain: 1

Motion passes at 9:44PM.

Motion to transfer \$4800 from the Senate Unallocated account (account number 100) to the AS Commission on Student Well-Being account honoraria category (account number 338, category number 7100)

Iden - Lankarani

Call to question: Kadah

Passed at 9:44PM

Hand vote:

Yes: 23

No: 0

Abstain: 0

Motion passes at 9:45PM.

Motion to approve AS Commission on Student Well-Being for Student Well-Being Subcategory, approve AS Global Gaucho Commission for Professional and Academic Development Subcategory, and approve AS Trans and Queer Commission for the Winter quarter 2025 Outstanding BCU Award.

Iden - Kadah

Call to question: Lankarani

Passed at 9:46PM.

G-2) Old Business

[Debate Time Per Item- 30 Minutes]

A Bill to Create a Mental Health First Aid Subcommittee Under Commission on Stud...

Lala - Ganesh

Pinto

- They are both not here, will move on

(8:26PM)

Pinto

- Can table if we feel it's necessary

Zha

- The bill is very complete
- We can put it into a vote

Motion to pass A Bill to Create a Mental Health First Aid Subcommittee Under Commission on Student Well Being legal code by hand vote.

Zha - Elkhatib

Call to question - Kadah

Yes:22

No:0

Abstain:0

Passed at 8:28PM.

A Resolution to Introduce a Referendum for a Future A.S. Bowling Alley

Iden - Lala

Iden (7:06PM)

- Motion to discharge a resolution to introduce a referendum for future A.S Bowling Alley

Zha

- I appreciate the effort but could you rescind your motion and we should table this indefinitely.

Motion rescinded.

Motion to table indefinitely A Resolution to Introduce a Referendum for a Future A.S. Bowling Alley.

Zha - Amin

Call to question - Khorsandi

Passes at 7:07PM

Back at 9:30PM.

Motion to vote on A Resolution to Introduce a Referendum for a Future A.S. Bowling Alley.

Iden - Zha

Call to question: Kadah

Passed at 9:31PM.

Malhis

- Point of information
- Why does it say for the Billiard Hall and Bowling Alley, the threshold is 50%+1 and you were asking for a $\frac{2}{3}$ vote?

Pinto

- I was confused

Hand vote:

Yes: 7

No: 15

Abstain: 0

Motion failed

Motion to direct the Outreach committee to conduct research by holding a survey on the AS Bowling Alley and Billiards Hall.

Singh - Malhis

Call to question: Valenzuela

Passed at 9:34PM

A Resolution to Introduce a Referendum for a Future A.S. Billiard Hall

Iden - Lala

Motion to table indefinitely A Resolution To Introduce a Referendum for a Future A.S. Billiard Hall.

Iden - Khorsandi

Call to question - Gerson

Passed at 7:07PM.

Civil Society Project

Lala - Iden

Iden

- I think we touched on this pretty thoroughly in past meetings
- If anyone has anything they want to bring up let me know

Singh

- Did you get a chance to talk to IVTU to discuss what we talked about before?

Iden

- Not yet

- I have meeting tomorrow with Jessica from IVTU, I can bring it up then
Pinto

- Is this a matter that would effect this? or more so like having a mutual understanding

Iden

- For future funding streams. We could wait on this and come back to it after my meeting tomorrow
- Not necessarily a rush

Singh

- Funding for this project is already secure until the end of the year

Motion to pass the Civil Society Project act

Singh - Amin

Call to question - Kadah

Yes:20

No:0

Abstain:1

Passes at 7:11pm

H) Recess

Motion to enter a 15 minute recess until 9:15PM.

Zha - Siddiqui

Call to question - Wang

Passed at 9:00PM.

Back at 9:15PM

Recognize the presence of Senator Corlew, Senator Brinderson, Senator Lankarani, and Senator Wahidullah.

I-3) Unit Reports-

Community Affairs Board (CAB)

Yamileth Marroquin(co-chair) and Xue Shi(co-chair)

Marroquin(7:14PM)

- We are here representing CAB
- Our main goal has been to support UCSB students and its surrounding communities
- We provide community service
- Providing confidence in their engagement as well
- This quarter has been slower compared to fall
- A lot of our focus has been preparing for volunteer week that's happening next quarter
- As well as educating ourself in AS financial policy

- We are making sure that everyone is educated about it
- Additionally, have about 5 seniors graduating
- We've been in the process of interviewing people to take the position next quarter
- Just happen to renew our ongoing programs like family literacy program, Tuesday and Wednesday every week
- It will continue to week 9 or 10
- Expanded our relationship with Friendship Manor to bring workshops and community service events and service to the senior community
- Continuing environmental initiatives
- We have volunteered with community garden and edible campus program
- Have an upcoming Ellwood Mesa restoration project, March 1st
- Just throughout our outreach we continued to work with nonprofits in the area
- Our Childcare Director has been working with non traditional senator on grants and yearly passes
- We received a lot of positive feedback from applicants
- On their behalf it says thank you to CAB, Senate and IVP for the effort they put to increase the grant amount
- Our youth outreach has been working on creating a Women's History Month community kit
- We are having finals essential tabling event
- If you need midterm stuff, find us at arbor
- Winter alternative break was a success
- There are students who went to Joshua Tree for an environmental project and volunteers help with their restoration project and preparing sites for tree planting, building a solar panel and constructing an outdoor bathroom for future volunteers
- This trip was possible through CAB's partnership with Worldwide Opportunities on Organic Farms
- We have upcoming spring alternative trip
- Will focus on helping communities affected by California wildfires
- In terms of volunteer week, April 14-18
- April 14-18th
- We'll start off with IV ready which will distribute emergency kits and free CPR training
- Tuesday, book fair with scholastics
- Wednesday, CARE expo and non profit career
- We are promoting UCSB career services as well
- Also on that same Wednesday, trying to bring another blood drive
- Thursday is our eat share and care event where we distribute sandwiches for students facing food insecurities
- Hosting our volunteer week with volunteer appreciation day, tabling at Storke

Shi

- For the past few months we've been doing external funding for on campus RCOs
- Basically funding a lot of acapella groups

- We support Laughology for their stand up shows
- Do fund for RCOs, community safety
- UCSB American Red Cross for their CPR training provided to students
- Do funding for RCOs that do events for cultural exchange
- Performance by ITO members
- Do funding for School on Wheels, educational materials
- Also for Los Ingenieros, for their Mesa day, brings 500 high school students to UCSB
- Do funding for UCSB Sikh student association
- Community open to all
- Embodying the Sikh tradition of equality
- Educating UCSB about Sikh values while promoting intercultural understanding and community engagement
- So far we've been talking about funding for external vendors
- Which is much smaller number compared to last quarter
- Trying to inform the RCOs, come to us as early as possible
- We are trying to inform them about financial policies we are trying to get knowledge of so that they can get funding
- On a more better timeline to support the events
- Large amount of our budget goes towards volunteer week, 3rd week of spring
- 8,000 dollars for tuesday book fair alone
- To support the kids, since they got 20 dollar vouchers so that they can come to book fair to get books and school materials

Iden

- Advocacy committee is doing tabling with COSWB, GGC, PMHC, right?
- Do you have the dates that you guys are doing it?

Marroquin

- I want to say it's happening week 9
- By the end
- March 10?

Iden

- Just gonna share a document with you guys
- We are trying to do multiple days but other communities are trying to stick to one

Zha

- Thank you from the bottom of my heart
- My first question is do you have any vacancies on your board?

Marroquin

- At the moment, no
- For next quarter, we'll be having 6
- We are interviewing people now for next quarter

Zha

- How much money in total did you spend this quarter?

Marroquin

- We have passed it

Zha

- Amount you've passed in total?

Marroquin

- About 20k

Zha

- What percentage of your total operation budget have you spent so far?

Shi

- Still doing winter planning, we have the money but haven't passed that budget
- If not including that budget it would just be maybe 70% or 65%
- To be safe, 85% after we do volunteer week

Zha

- Sounds good
- Do you have any questions for us?

Marroquin

- Not at the moment
- Now there's no senator liaison for each BCU, and it's more like a committee?

Proxy Carter

- Thank you so much for presentation
- Has Alejandra listed as an outreach member?

Marroquin

- Pretty sure not, should be Amberly?

Proxy Carter

- Great
- What is the process like for her in terms of reaching out to different nonprofits?
- You guys act like the logistical mechanism to make students aware of different opportunities in the community
- How does that process work for her?

Marroquin

- There's been people in past in that position, when they leave they leave a detailed document
- With all the info from the nonprofits that we work with
- Most of that is just reaching out to them
- Most of the opportunities get posted on our care now

- Which we send out every other week to students
- We connect students to volunteer opportunities
- Another thing that she does is reach out to other non profit organizations
- She reaches out to nonprofits so they can present at general meetings
- They organize the care expo as well, bringing a bunch of non profits to table with us

Proxy Carter

- Thank you

Pinto

- Thank you so much for everything you do

Food Bank and Food Bank Committee

Speaker(7:28PM)

Food Bank Committee chair

Speaker

- I'm the chair of the food bank committee
- The general purpose of the committee is to serve as outreach for the food bank with primary goal of increasing student engagement through distributing merch and collaborating with other clubs
- So far, this quarter we continue our efforts with outreach via tabling.
- Continue our valentines snack kit
- We've continued to be open to doing, taking on extra projects for the food bank, and that's just another thing that we do, is we help them use it by taking on extra projects where they don't have extra extra hands.
- Or an example of that is we're currently working with public wellness, where we'll be providing steps and in relation to that food bank building their workshop
- We also continue to reach out and hold meetings with the organizations and clubs on campus, such as to find how we can best support their agenda while also promoting the resources available.
- Should I answer those before you ask them?

Zha

- Thank you for coming
- Do you mind bringing up those questions?

Speaker

- One of the questions was do you have any vacancies.
- We only have one vacancy, we are holding 5 different interviews this week for outreach. That's for our outreach coordinator. Our treasurer is graduating as well, she is helping us find another.
- Another question, how much did we spend this quarter. We spent 2278 for operations and honoraria. We spent around 12 percent of our available budget.

- Our goal is to increase that, and how we're going to do so is by staying active in summer and making more of a master plan of how we can be more active and engage with more organizations that we've reached out to.
- What we found was that we're a lot more effective when we have a better overall agenda that we can stick to and follow
- What efforts have you made to increase outreach in the student body?
- Every tabling event we attend we distribute brochures with resources on how to get into contact with the food bank, what programs the food bank provides, what resources they have as well.
- If we are ever funding clubs we set aside time to promote food bank and answer questions and make sure students can engage with the food bank and answer questions

Pinto

- Looking though officially appointed and approved list from senate
- Seems like only 3 members have been approved by the senate
- Can you send me the list of everyone that currently works at food bank committee.
- If you could do that today that would be great because that is the number one thing for honoraria.
- That is one of the checks and balances to make sure everyone that applies for it are eligible

Food Bank

Gabriela Munoz(7:33)

- My name is Gabriela Munoz. I'm the Operations Coordinator at the food bank, which provides free produce, pantry staples and basic products to the diverse UCSB community.
- Our mission is to tackle food insecurity on campus, while continually raising awareness surrounding food security, sustainability and social justice
- We offer a safe, inclusive space for all students, as well as confidentiality and all of their services.
- The Food Bank currently sponsors and hosts programs including pantry distribution, the seed bank, online order programs, meal voucher programs, the vending machine program, the Halal and kosher program, the snack station program, and just like special programs and pickups to provide free and nutritious food to the eligible students that campus
- So far, we've distributed over 68,000 pounds of food at over 13,000 new visits and registered over 900 food items
- Financially, we have spent \$56,074.15 on food, which accounts for 16.7% of our annual food budget and 63% of our affordable allocation.
- This is just food. We've had a few little snags with getting money from the financial operations team to our vendors. So unfortunately, we did get pause as few of our vendors
- So this is a little lower compared to the fall quarter. We've also spent money on student and career staff salary, general operating expenses, which includes rent,

supplies and then average events. And we don't have the exact numbers on this readily available, but we can follow up with the financial ops team if needed.

- As far as increasing outreach to the general student body, this quarter we've made numerous efforts to increase outreach, including Nexus interviews to promote our new voucher program, social media, posts, followers informative events
- We promote events on the basic needs letter. We've had calperg table about meal swipe donations. We had a meal kit within this and an Instagram meal kit challenge to get clients to repost their meals and just come into the food bank for group swag.
- We had a pop up pantry this past week at the San Miguel lawn to outreach to first year students, and if we did actually provide a written description on any of these, I think that concludes everything that I prepared for our winter Report.

Pinto

- Question for Senator Suuk
- Has the food bank reached out to update thie legal code?

Suuck

- No
- Working with them to update legal code

Pinto

- Is this happening this quarter?

Suuck

- No, next quarter
- It's not ready yet
- Doesn't need to happen this quarter

Proxy Carter

- You mentioned interruptions, did you have students that could not access food as easily

Speaker

- Yes

Proxy Carter

- Do you have a stockpile in case something like this happens again?

Speaker

- Yah, small amount of yearly budget put towards emergencies like that
- We have been running into issues, vendors won't take form of payment anymore, like Cotsco, or the Coop potentially closing down. I have been working with basic needs since they have a flex card . This has kind of been happening short term. Long term we will figure something else out. That has decreased the amount and variation of what's in the pantry.

Proxy Carter

- Do you plan on appealing to the senate once you guys have a plan to address these issues?
- It sounds like the senate could potentially be beneficial.

Speaker

- Working with two senators right now

Proxy Toledo

- I was curious on what options you have for Halal and Kosher

Speaker

- We don't fund Halal and Kosher, but do host it on our main pantry
- That is a program run out of basic needs
- I think that's a rotating supply or pre approved Kosher and Halal
- If you're interested, is going to be on our website
- Just email a week before, a bag will be packed for you

Proxy Toledo

- What's your website?

Speaker

- I usually just google AS food bank and it comes up

Iden

- I Know you guys are about to undergo renovation, can you tell more about that?

Speaker

- Our administration coordinator is more savvy with numbers but we do have a big chunk of our budget for this year that is set aside for renovations already, and that's going to include everything to the lower pantry.
- We're not currently up to code because the flooring is carpet.
- We're not supposed to have to run it at all.
- So we're getting tiling for that. We're getting fridges, which is exciting
- We're kind of going to try to rearrange everything, get new shelves. Does that answer your question?

Iden

- I was in communication with someone else from your board, regarding potential funding you guys lost during quarter
- If you ever have time to meet before end of the quarter that would be great
- Tayloriden@ucsb.edu

Speaker

- I will get back to you

Pinto

- I want to stress to send me that list today, honoraria committee is meeting tomorrow

Speaker

- Can I get your email too then

Pinto

- As-internalvp

Khorsandi

- Do you guys have refrigeration?

Speaker

- We don't have it in the budget right now
- We have diverted over 4500 pounds of food because we've been rescuing groceries from albertson's
- Short answer is no
- We've been putting them in coolers
- But that's not sustainable long term
- We have refrigeration upstairs but that is for more for long term overnight storage

Khorsandi

- Do you have a plan to get long term refrigeration?
- Just thinking because specifically for kosher food, can be really expensive

Speaker

- Currently the Halal kosher program has a portion of our upstairs refrigeration
- But that is included in our renovation plan, we have money for that, just need approval from school
- Gabrielanuoz@ucsb

Pinto

- Just sent you an email, just to remind you
- Please do that immediately we want to be able to appoint you all
- Be able to recognize oh this person does work for the food bank

Human Rights Board (HRB) 7:43pm

Hunter Miller and Franci Adjangba

Hunter Miller

- So my name is Hunter Miller. I'm currently a second year political science student, and I serve as one of the co chair of the leading rights board.

Adjangba

- I'm a fourth year social major, and I am the other chair of human rights board.

Miller

- So to kind of break down our report, we're going to go over what we've done in January, February, and then our plans for spring quarter.
- So to at the beginning of the quarter, we were very excited to welcome three new members to our board. So we were happy to get our appointed HRV Vice Chair, Hero freedom, who joined our board and for the start of the month, we also welcomed Jenny to our International Student Liaison position. She was unable to come to the stage during the fall quarter due to injury, but we're happy that she'll be able to come back during winter quarter

- And then lastly, our original SRJ co-director, Kaylee, she resigned at the end of fall quarter, but we were able to appoint Anne Myer to the new position. S
- Anne's previous position was an SRJ just under General Board member, but now you have as co director

Adjangba

- So next I'm going to update you on our subcommittee, Pip
- They have their library plan update, which is basically reorganizing the supply of books to prepare for their book packing. That's they send those books to the incarcerated

Miller.

- And then for our second subcommittee, SRJ, the students reproductive justice, at the start of winter quarter, they had a bonding event with their board to get to know one another and just bond.
- Then they also started allocating funds towards restocking the menstrual products vending machines as well as general SRJ supplies.

Adjangba

- So in February, our international liaison Jenny led a successful Chinese New Year celebration outside of the library. She partnered up with the global gaucho commission and gave away dumplings. It's really cute.

Miller

- Our biggest event, human rights week, this week
- So the publicity committee built 3 breaking news Human Rights Watch segments bring awareness to international human rights abuses, including the situation in South Sudan, US Immigration and Customs Enforcement raids, and the force eviction of tenants in the GRC

Adjangba

- Monday we had social media and advocacy event
- We paired up with MSC international and UCSB political science professor
- It was about social media and advocacy
- Today we did impact event partnered up with PMHC and SCORE for mindfulness

Miller

- We made vision boards focusing on advocacy movements
- Making sure students were able to come in and envision their goals

Adjangba

- We had food during that event, and the turnout was actually pretty nice.
- Tomorrow we have our solidarity screening. There's a film showcase of the 2019 film, 1982 which is about the Israeli invasion of Lebanon.
- And on Friday, we have our power of women in politics event, which is Angela discussing a panel of election women groups as well as queer groups.

- It's basically a discussion. So if you can try to show up, I think you guys could contribute a lot

Miller

- So more on the financial side. So obviously the capacity, we've been really focusing on budget planning for the 2025 and 2026, school year.
- So we've been working with our treasurer to plan this budget, and we will be presenting during the budget hearings on Monday, March 3,
- We're looking to start increasing funding for various projects supporting fellow student organizations and entities going into the spring quarter to limit our potential rollovers.
- Currently, we spent roughly \$12,000 but this is also amidst a recent funding allocation that we've made.
- So currently we're kind of looking at more towards the 35,000 to 40,000 range.
- So obviously we're looking to increase our spending going into spring quarter to support other as entities, rocs and potential events that we want to support going to And then moving on more of financial side

Adjangba

- On February 6, PIP had an immigration awareness program in Collaboration with UCSB divest
- On february 9 PIP had their first packing day in collaboration with UCSB library

Miller

- Then for our students for the Reproductive Justice Subcommittee on February 5, they had a student health reproductive discussion.
- Hosting a discussion panel on the reproductive resources available to us these students.
- This is also led by two staff members from Student Health.
- So there's a pretty much discussion to bring awareness to what UCSB students have access to
- And then on February 24 So earlier this week, in a kind of partnership, alongside human rights week, they had an event called the politics of Trans and Queer bodies.
- So this was to promote anti trans policies, the history of queer identities and indigenous communities and their third gender and two spirit population.

Adjangba

- So currently, we're working on different promotions, including a Black History Month celebration, addressing the recent Trump executive orders and LGBTQ bus resources and the recent ICE raids and integration, right resources
- We just posted the Black History Month today so please check it out.

Miller

- We're currently underway for planning a final study session.

- So our Qt talk, plus community member Melanie, are planning a final study session for March 6, which will include a final survival goodie bag with LGBTQ plus source item entrance

Adjangba

- For the end of the year we're starting to send out new board applications at the beginning of spring quarter.
- We also are planning on hosting tabling campaigns to promote our board and the opportunity to join our executive board for the 2025 to 2026 academic year.
- We're also in collaboration with our board members for our potential tabling effort during UCS fees open house, and able to promote our board

Miller

- So our second biggest event is our annual festival of culture, which will be taking place during spring quarter.
- So a festival of culture event will be held during mid spring quarter to highlight the diversity of the body that makes up UCSB.
- This will include collaborating with public campus organizations and entities just to kind of celebrate the different cultures that truly make up UCSB students.
- We just want to promote that through different or supplying different foods, workshops and events for students who participate

Adjangba

- At the end of the year, hosting a celebration with our two subcommittees, SRJ and Pip, we'll be hosting the celebration event.

Miller

- So, as we said before, so we're currently in the middle of human rights week, so we just had the last two days.
- We have two more days, tomorrow and Friday
- . So tomorrow's event will be showcasing a screening of the 2019 film titled 1982 which showcased the view of war through the eyes of the child, specifically highlighting the 1982 invasion of Lebanon.

Adjangba

- Friday's event will showcase women's work in politics with presenters from various women led organizations and professionals in the field,
- Would love to see you come

Miller

- And then so obviously, as we go near the end of our terms as co-chair of the Human Rights board, as well as our undergraduate experience here at UCSB, we are focusing our attention on creating a legacy for HRV going into spring quarter.
- So our board continues to be one of the most unique AS entities on campus to highlight the pressing international situations of human right abuses, as well as celebrating the diverse backgrounds and identities and opinions of the UCSB Student Body
- We hope that next quarter you all will attend our festival culture and any events hosted by our pages for individuals in prison and our students for reproductive justice, SRJ, subcommittees

- thank you guys for having us tonight.
- Good luck with finals and connect us up on Instagram at UCSB, HRB to learn more about our last two events for new run tweet.

Pinto

- One of my favorite events last year was feminists on block Y. Are you down to do that again?

Adjangba

- I would have to talk to PIP directors. I am sure they'd be down
- This year, it's been hard because of low amount of members

Pinto

- Let us know if you need support on our end we can help with outreach

Zha

- Why is there such a big amount of budget left?
- How do you plan to spend it in terms of going into the fiscal year?

Miller

- This past year we had structural change
- Franci is our only member from this year to continue on with HRB
- Focusing on what our goals and missions were
- Started increasing fundings this quarter especially
- Meeting on monday, we decided
- 6k for external funding
- Subcommittees were in the process of spending their budget
- Large amount of budget does go to sub committees
- Last year, SRJ spent 25k of their budget
- Looking to spend 25-30k on sub-committees this year
- Our total amount will be around 43k of our 51k budget not including cost of potential events like festival of culture
- That doesn't include cost of potential events, including festival of culture
- That's why we're focusing on limiting potential rollover going into 2025

Zha

- Thank you so much

Kadah

- Thank you for all the important work you do and uplifting marginalized communities
- Want to reaffirm, whenever you want to reach out, I'd love to be available as senator to communicate with PIP

Pinto

- Suuck, have they reached out about updating legal code at all?

Suuck

- No

Pinto

- Seems to have inconsistency in positions in your board
- Reach out to Senator Suuck or Ganesh
- About updating your legal code
- So everything makes sense with what you're doing

Miller

- We are looking to expand our board positions
- Going through legal code projects
- Once we finish that, we'll be sure to send it to you

Pinto

- You don't have to do it alone
- The whole point is to advise where your board is at and help you with legal code
- Because it is really lengthy and sometimes tedious
- You don't have to take that on by yourself

Suuck

- Is this something you wanna do next quarter?

Miller

- Yes, once we start the recruiting process we're going to have a final legal code
- During fall quarter we did approve last year
- Due to structural changes we had to make some changes
- To know what our vision is for next year

Suuck

- Watch out for an email from me during week 1

Environmental Justice Alliance (EJA)

Katja Reinwald(7:59PM) Co-Executive chair

- Amplify awareness and education around environmental justice
- Working with both UC and global communities to have respectful interactions and collab with other communities
- Local national and global scales
- In terms of this quarter, operating with 4 project chairs on admin and 2 co executive chairs
- We've been doing board meetings and biweekly chairmeetings
- Helping them with project guidance
- Hosting quarter general body meeting
- Typically bigger event
- This quarter we had a discussion around extreme weather
- Also did different activities surrounding justice and intersectionality

- As co-chairs we meet weekly with our advisor and make ourselves available if anyone has any questions
- In terms of ongoing commitments, we're an MCC user group
- Serve on MCC council
- Undergrad representatives on chancellor's sustainability committee
- Through that we have started working on a subcommittee for developing an environmental justice element for UCSB updated climate action plan
- They've never had one before
- Been on EAB's eco coalition
- Joined a few different tabling opportunities this quarter
- Including an energy equity panel last Thursday with the Community Environmental Council, and then also with ECP's upcoming block party
- Last quarter, had big focus on rebranding and getting big logo in
- Onboarding new members since people graduated
- We started using our new logos
- Been able to purchase table clothes, stickers, pens
- Worked with Bren in the ES department to have a panel
- About building resilience through resistance
- Talking about current admin, how this is going to look like
- Getting a lot of questions answered
- Composting workshop with Department of Public Worms
- Volunteers went to farm to work with them for couple hours
- Bouquet making event and people came by and made bouquet and talk about injustices in flower industry
- Started biweekly multimedia book club
- Picking different media pieces
- Just have people come together for community, discussing different things
- Upcoming we have a collab with women's health collab, tea event
- Holistic tea and health event, which is something we've done before with EAB and just ourselves in the past
- We had a recent collab with UCSB sustainability, take back the tap, workshop on tap water
- Did a specific case study
- Helping ECP out with their care campaign
- Helping with their Saturday Morning live
- Also working on rally with few different student orgs
- Including BSU, labor work center, SJP
- Rescheduled so it's upcoming infuture
- Potential to collab with UCSB food
- Started working with Bren's environmental justice club
- Since we can't support them with funding we will through planning
- Trying to do more networking events between grad and undergrad students
- Biweekly news letter
- Expanded to include other communities
- Centering on EJ news aspect

- We can spread that to the community

Zha

- Thank you for coming
- Some generic questions
- Do you have any vacancies, and how do you plan to fill them?

Reinwald

- We are allowed to have up to 6 chairs
- We have 4 currently
- Had issues with recruiting and people dropping last quarter
- Like I said, everyone's pretty much completely new
- Focusing on getting people up to speed
- Definitely grown in engagement and activity this quarter
- Hoping going into next year we can reach 6 chairs

Zha

- How much money did you spend this quarter?

Reinwald

- I believe we've spent close to 3k not considering honoraria
- Not considering honoraria or anything

Zha

- Including rollover, what percentage of your budget have you spent this fiscal year?

Reinwald

- I think without honoraria 24%

Zha

- Have you encountered any challenges in spending your budget?
- Lots of BCUs had challenges with that
- Do you have challenges spending your budget?

Reinwald

- Don't think we've run into any issues so far
- Getting our receipts to get requisitions done
- We've been able to resolve everything quickly
- Communication with AS has been reasonable

Zha

- Thank you

Proxy Carter

- Looking at your website, beautiful, however, some things are out of date
- Just small things to keep in mind
- Sounds like you're aware

Reinwald

- Website is from the board from a few years ago
- So we haven't been active on our website in a while
- Closing it down completely since we have Instagram and Shoreline
- Use our newsletter through shoreline
- How we engage with people the most
- We need to work with someone in tech

Carter

- Sounds like you guys have it figured out already
- Just for consistency and for the senate

Pinto

- Senator Suuck, have there been any conversations about updating legal code for next year?

Suuck

- For EJA?

Pinto

- Yes

Suuck

- No

Pinto

- Like updating positions, descriptions, etc

Reinwald

- We submitted something in fall
- Co chair made
- Made quite a bit of changes to positions and duties
- Not sure if I have heard back
- Or I can also go back to see
- Remember we did get emails about it

Pinto

- Some vacancies in your board, student affairs chair

Reinwald

- Yes, working on getting that removed

Pinto

- Because that still hasn't gone through
- Someone still needs to be appointed under that name
- We understand the fluidity of a board
- Things update as things come up
- Certain responsibilities will shift onto other board members
- I want to make sure things are consistent and they will receive their honoraria
- If you could send me full list of current board members
- And their positions as stated in legal code by the end of this hour that would be nice so that we can appoint
- Just so we could appoint them by end of today

Suuck

- Do you know who you emailed the legal code to?

Reinwald

- Either you or Ganesh, could be wrong
- Think we have a full list sent to you of our appointed people

Pinto

- Let me check
- If you could just send the list again that would be great
- Just the student affairs chair, community affairs chair, EAB liaison
- Just whoever is appointed right now
- Positions that are vacant according to our list
- Want to make sure everyone is appointed by the end of today
- For example, if they submitted honoraria and they haven't been appointed
- We can't give honoraria if someone hasn't been appointed
- That is a requirement is only to get honoraria

Reinwald

- Just mean we don't have anyone to appoint to those positions
- The vacant ones are actually vacant

Pinto

- Can I ask why?

Reinwald

- We've been working more with EAB's chairs
- We've had a few talk with them
- Even later this quarter we do as well

Pinto

- Things change this is something that needs to be updated in legal code
- Be mindful, communicate that

Suuck

- Think I did change it
- Think it was on the bill
- I forgot I did this
- We already updated your legal code I think
- Let me update it, call Sandy
- Let me call Sandy

Reinwald

- Remember sharing a document, was called randomly

Suuck

- Yes I remember that

Pinto

- Do you remember which quarter it was

Suuck

- End of last quarter
- There's two versions of the code
- One for EAB, another for EJA

Pinto

- Need to start doing bill 1, bill 2

Suuck

- Okay yes, It's on here

Pinto

- You are in the clear

Proxy Toledo

- Was curious about rally that you had planned

Reinwald

- Student approached us about it and a couple orgs
- Just interested in getting ppl together to voice concerns with current admin
- How that's impacting them
- Was supposed to be today outside of arbor
- We decided to reschedule to get everyone on page
- Just different orgs, like multicultural orgs
- Trying to voice exactly how they've been impacted

AS Program Board (ASPB) 8:15PM

Montana Woods on zoom:

- We had Malcolm Todd concert
- Sold out event
- Greek Park show at Anisq'Oyo park
- Angela Davis cultural event which is also sold out
- Angela Davis also sold out
- Valneitnes day fest, 1000-1500 students
- We had that amount of plushies and gave them all away
- Had storke show and photo booth at that event
- We have a battle of DJs this week
- Battle of DJs this week
- Whoever wins will open for extravaganza
- Trying to showcase local talent where we can
- March 2, oscars watch party and give away
- 5 stroke shows

- 16 free tuesday shows
- Covered SB film festival, writing reviews
- Multiple personnel sponsorships
- Such as community latinx graduacion,
- Naked voices, theta kappa nu
- Plans to work with co-op to plan concerts on their patio
- Throughout quarter we've increased number of members
- Those are largely due to Extravaganza planning
- Planning warm up as well
- Planning ahead
- Basically it
- Still been working with Singh from FnB to do MOU co-sponsorships through that
- Submitted budget questionnaire through that
- Feel free to prepare questions for that as I will be there in person

Pinto

- Thank you so much Montana

Zha

- Thank you for attending
- Do you have vacancies on your board and do you have a plan to fill them?

Woods

- We don't currently
- Are hiring for production
- In spring, we rehire for entire board
- Way that we fill vacancies is that
- We hire in spring for the next year's board
- If people are interested, we'll post info early to mid spring

Zha

- How much money did you spend in this quarter alone?

Woods

- Hard to track
- Just because we pass budgets that are for spring shows
- We passed budgets that are for spring shows
- General guess would be 200k range maybe 300k
- Maybe 200,000 dollar range
- Maybe 300k
- Off top of head don't know
- Some of requisitions for fall would carry over to winter
- Some of our Delirium performers didn't get paid until now
- Some things for this quarter won't get passed until next couple weeks until spring

Zha

- Estimate is good enough
- Second question is what percentage of your total operation budget have you spent

Woods

- Think it's about a third
- I want to say we've spent 500k so far
- Out of 2 million if I'm remembering correctly
- Estimate we've spent another 200-300k, want to say either a fourth or a third

Zha

- You're 100% correct, you have a one million budget for lock ins this year
- Senate had this conversation with program board about this before last year
- About spending the lock in fee as your own
- Last year, program board said you'd find a way to spend your budget and eat into your own this fiscal year
- Remind me some of the things FnB advised
- This year there will be additional rollover
- That the program board can eat into

Woods

- The amount of money we have is 2.5 million in rollover
- When I was looking at budget, final approval ended up being 2 million
- Certain amounts of money got cut out
- The budget you guys are looking at right now isn't reflective of what we got
- I submitted the actual amount on the budget questionnaire
- We've been attempting to spend that money down, but in reality
- Having 3 million dollars is a lot of money
- We've introduced a new type of event
- Which is park show series
- Free and open to public
- Not making income on those events
- Lowered ticket prices as much as possible
- What we used to spend on larger artists,
- The ticket price would reflect that but we aren't doing that anymore
- Other thing we did last quarter, some kind of misconception in Senate and FnB and president
- Definitely by president, we weren't able to spend more than 100k on artists
- Just something we've been told not to do
- One, involves another contracting process
- It was something that usually took too long
- Our advisor at the time said we don't have the money to do this
- I worked with contracts and we've come up with a way that bookers will be able to spend more 100k for delirium, warm up, and Extrav
- We shifted the way we did delirium this year

- Just because we felt it was more alternative event by being in hub for two nights
- That's no longer the case
- The big things we've done
- We've also replaced entire UCEN hub sound system
- Replaced hub sound system
- Those are kind of the things we've done
- The budgets for our cultural events have increased, maybe influenced by the people we're bringing
- Which also led to higher student attendance

Zha

- Looking forward to having conversation in person with you at budget deliberations

Singh

- Thank you Commissioner Woods
- I was going to send you an email
- Just gonna send an email
- Regarding requests from this past week
- Thank you for working with us these past quarters
- Improving everything we've sent you
- I'll speak with you at budget deliberations

Woods

- If you guys know groups putting on events and they need funding, we've been trying to
- Cosponsor more events with groups
- Feel free to reach out and present any of that info as that is something we are looking to do

I-4) President's Cabinet Report-

I-5) Executive Director's Report-

I-6) Executive Officers' Report -

I-7) Senator Representative Reports-

I-8) Administrative Reports-

J) Committee Report

J-1) Standing Committee on Finance -

J-2) Standing Committee on Outreach -

J-3) Standing Committee on Liaison -

J-4) Standing Committee on Advocacy -

J-5) Group Project and other Temporary Committee Reports-

K) Minutes and Allocations:

■ To Be Approved

Motion to bundle and approve all minutes and allocations.

Siddiqui- Wang

Called to question:

Iden

- If you open up the Minutes and Allocations
- Because I was just going through them
- If you open Score, February 20, 2025
- There's some passage of funds, they don't specify whether their motions passed or failed
- It was just motion to prove
- I don't think we could pass these in the state of their minutes are currently

Pinto

- Okay
- You are right
- I think these were literally submitted last night
- I didn't see that
- Senator Iden, what is the action you would like to take?
- Should we remove them?

Iden

- Yeah we should just remove them from the folder for now
- And just email SCORE to have them correct it

Motion rescinded .

Motion to remove SCORE's minutes from 2/20/2025 from To Be Approved Folder

Iden - Kadah

Called to question:

Zha

- Can we amend the previous motion to a motion to reject SCORE's minute from 2/20/2025
- You need to reject it

Motion amended.

Motion to reject SCORE's minutes from 2/20/2025 from To Be Approved Folder

Iden - Kadah

Pinto

- Reach out to SCORE
- We can make it clear
- We can also put it in the minute why we are rejecting it
- So they have a better understanding

Zha

- I agree, but we should be clear about our actions

Pinto

- We will make sure to include the reason why it is rejected

Singh

- Point of information. Does SCORE have to do their entire meeting again or do new minutes

Pinto

- They would have to correct their minutes and resend it to AS Minutes for approval
- Can we do the same thing we did with CAP
- Senator Martinez, can you write the reason why
- Make it clear that motion language for approval of fund is inconclusive
- They need to go through the whole motion
- Then they can resubmit their minutes

Called to question: Zha

Passed at 9:51PM.

Motion to bundle and approve all minutes and allocation

Kadah- Brinderson

Called to question: Lankarani

Passed at 9:52PM.

L) Discussion Items

Presidential Appointment

Closed Session Statute Citation: Public Employee Appointment

[Government Code §54957(b)(1)]

Motion to enter a closed session on a presidential appointment inviting the IVP, all senators, proxies, minute takers, senate staff, the assistant director of governmental affairs and the assistant director of community affairs, engagement, and leadership.

Siddiqui - Zha

Called to question: Wang

Objection

- We need to amend the motion to include the Attorney General as well

Objection retrieved

Passed at 9:54PM.

Motion to exit close session

Lankarani-Siddique

Called to question: Malhis

Passed at 10:33PM

Mandatory Senator Presence at Budget Hearings (Pardall Center)

Pinto

- I want to make it very clear that senators must attend at least 50% of budget hearings
- At pardall center
- Monday through Friday from 9-4
- Next week
- If you don't show up, your honoraria will get cut

Khorsandi

- Do we have to be there the entirety of the time?

Pinto

- 50%
- Choose your favorite three days

Khorsandi

- During the day we have to go there from 9AM-4PM?

Sidduge

- The budget hearing is scheduled to take place at Pardell Center from 9AM to 4PM
- Pardell is booked for that time
- David our CCO made a shared a google calendar that is emailed to everyone
- Add that to your G-Cal
- You can see the time of the budget hearing, who is presenting
- To work around your schedule
- You just count up how many budget hearings there are, and cut in half

Pinto

- That is a very effective solution

Amin

- If I have every class everyday from 9-4, can I be excused?
- If I send you my schedule

Pinto

- You can send a proxy

Zha

- For anyone who can't make it to the meeting, we have to excuse them if they have a valid excuse
- Such as class scheuduels

Marissa

- That is legitimate
- We cannot expect senators to miss class for this

Pinto

- Email me your schedule
- CC Dan Marissa, and David, our CCO
- I am not obligated to be there so i will be there for just a couple

Iden

- In those meetings, should we just make the emphasis on getting BCU feedback
- So we dont have to do the same as last year
- Feedback on proposed admenmdnets with rollovers

Pinto

- That sounds great
- I havent had that conversation with CCO yet
- But I definitely will

Dali

- Wants to fact check
- If you can send that google calendar to us that would be great

Pinto

- New senators are still not added

Marissa

- Can you send me the list of all senators

Pinto

- All of them?

Marissa

- Yes, all of them

Pinto

- You just want the names?

Marissa

- Yes full names

Pinto

- Ok cool
- And im CC everyone in this email right now

Singh

- I'm meeting with admin tomorrow because we are discussing some common questions regarding allocation committee will be asking BCUs
- If there are any common questions you want to ask BCUs, please send them to me as soon as you can

Marissa

- And thank you Aryman for coming to the meetings

Amin

- Just to clarify, the budget hearings start on March 5 and stop on March 7?

Singh

- It's time
- There will be food provided from wherever you want it to be, send recommendations

Pinto

- I feel like we are pretty wrapped up about this budget hearing conversation
- Just look out for an email
- Hopefully everyone are added to that email

Proposed Article V Constitutional Amendments

Idea

- Just wanted to get this discussion started now so we don't do what happened last time. Next week, based on how this discussion goes, I have an idea of how I want to start this. Basically placing in the constitution, the procedures for rollover,

- I had some discussion with Michael, the Attorney General, and Senator Lala. We have discussed it for a couple months now. I'm kind of at the point where we need to do it and stop discussing it. I wanted to get people's feedback on the most proper way to do this.
- One of the options is how GSA does it, which is across the board unless there is an exception. They take 90% of the rollover and leave 10% in each of their organizations, so we could codify that.
- If there is excessive rollover, there is a possibility to pause their lock in fee for the year, and then let them spend their budget. There are endless ways to do it. If anyone has any ideas, I would love to hear it.

Singh

- I don't super agree with slashing 90% of the rollover. I think the big fuss about last was that BCU's were not involved in conversations about the rollover.
- I was suggesting if the rollover amount is over a specific amount, we ask them if they have a detailed plan over how to spend that money over the next 2 years, and then we decide as a senate entirety if they get the rollover. I don't think an automatic decrease in rollover funds is the right way to do it.

Siddiqui

- I think the intention is to set a general standard of how much we cut from most units. Certain units like ASPB need more because they store equipment and other stuff.
- I think it's good to go into budget hearings with this philosophy in mind, that way we can consult BCUs and talk with them from now on. Like MingJun has been doing during the reports, we can build on that at the budget hearings. I think it's good to have a preliminary idea of our goals before hearings.

Zha

- I'm not sure a constitutional amendment by itself would be enough to take out a lock in fee for general assignment. Each single lock in fee will be rotated by students and by Associated Students to use as money in specific lock in language. Second, eventually each BCU will have to be reviewed on a case by case basis.
- From a philosophical point of view, if a BCU has less than 50% of their annual budget, then the excess amount should be strongly considered for general assignment. As a student, the reason I pay the lock in fee is because I want the money this year, not for them to start up with students after I graduate. That's just my two cents.

Pinto

- Lets say an organization has been building a center or a project that takes multiple years. Would you be against putting money in that?

Zha

- I do agree Associated Students need long term investments. However, the reserve account of each BCU is not the place to start that money. For instance, the bike shop was not built by taking the lock in fee, but by taking a loan from Associated Students, increasing the lock in fee, and paying Associated Students back. We have the Associated Student reserve with around \$10 million dollars. So I just

think there should be lots of investment and money should not stay in BCU's account, but they should be in general Associated Student Reserve Accounts

Marissa

- I encourage you to think about the language you are using. Your language is how do we take their money, cut their money, how do we do this? I encourage you to think about the affirmative side of that argument. What is the positive way to approach a BCU to say here's our end goal, here's what we are trying to get to, here's where we need your help. What is the ultimate goal? What are you going to do with that money? If I am a BCU hearing you say this, it sounds like you are just trying to take my money. If you come and say we have 90% of our groups that don't have lock-in fees, where is their money, and then you would give them the information they need to come to the logical conclusion they are trying to get to. Approaching them with the concept that "I'm trying to take your rollover" will cause pushback. I encourage you to think about what is a better way to help them get to the same conclusion that you are at, which is, what is the goal and our values as an organization? What is the purpose of this fund? How do we get to this together?

Iden

- I appreciate everyone's feedback and I think that's a good point. Those are good questions that I am still trying to figure out how to solve. One is what constitutes when we rollover? When are there exceptions? The other is how is the funding going to be utilized? Is this going to be in reserves? This solves the issue of how the association runs the deficit, by doing this, we will be able to fund BCUS's that are not funded by lock ins. The other one is what is the end goal? The end goal is lean spending and spending the entire budget. Ultimately the ideal world is we don't have to take anyone's money and they spend their whole budget the entire year. And I think this is kind of like the punitive step towards that. I know you're not a fan of the punitive measures but in a way, that's what it is. We need to advocate for spending their whole budget because we also don't want a scenario like last year where IVTU was going to buy Pardall Center out of nowhere. I am going to try and make a running document by Saturday to share with everyone who wants to give ideas or has opinions.

Pinto

- Are we having Senate next week?

Siddiqui

- Yes.
- Also I just want to say I think this time it will be easier because we have it outlined in our bylaws. This time it is going to be an MOU that's signed between the BCU and the Finance Committee.
- MOU
- I think the current structure of this is great that the group gets to approve off on things. I think the current structure of it is great, where the group also gets to approve off on things, determining whether it meets their mission statement or not. I think because we're operating under that framework, we'll have a much

easier time than last year. We're kind of lucky in that regard, because last year is like when they were starting, and that's much harder than just kind of carrying on the wave. When it comes to optics, our internal role is cutting rollover to redistribute it and use it for student services. It's not like we are taking the rollover and pocketing it or putting it in unallocated. We are just trying to redistribute it.

Marissa

- People on Slack already whisper about things like "oh here we go again" and "oh they just asked for BCU input 5 hours before the meeting starts." You're already off on a bad foot.

Siddiqui

- Yeah and I think the way it comes across from the BCU perspective, as a chair, is that no one looks into the expense reports and no one understands what the expense accounts are. Especially if you are a chair. Optics are really important in terms of making it clear what our motivations are from the get go to redistribute the funds. It's just another reason, going back to what Marissa was talking about, I have been critical of doing retreats in the past. It's not bad to do retreats, but we have to be careful about the optics about that in a public session. It's never malicious and usually with a joking intent, but we are in a policy position and we control students' lives in a department that is the second biggest on campus so it's a big responsibility.

Brinderson

- How will honoraria be docked depending on meetings attended?

Pinto

- It will be docked for spring if you don't show up

Brinderson

- Will it be proportional to how much you miss or are they going to cut all of it?

Pinto

- We were thinking, if you don't show up for 50% it will be \$50 deductions. This is a big part of our position.

Martinez

- If we can't make it, we just email you and Marissa with our class and work schedule

Pinto

- Yes, email me with your class and work schedule

Amin

- I'm looking at it and there are a lot of doubles. I can't calculate 50%. Each meeting is 30 minutes depending on how many department names there are here. But I can't do that because they are doubles so I can't just multiply 30 x 90? How many hours do we need to be there? What is 50%?

Wang

- It's 9-4 everyday, times 5.
- So like 17.5 hours.

Brinderson

- There's also an hour break for lunch and not every time slot is filled

Marissa

- Look at the BCU that signed up. It's not the full time if you looked at the groups that actually scheduled. Are you saying the whole time or 50% of when the BCUs are there?

Amin

- Can you give us a number of hours?

Pinto

- It depends on the people that are scheduled

Siddiqui

- I think the application window is closed so if a group didn't sign up, they are just not considered when we distribute the budget for next year.
- I can look through it or I can have my staff members look through it and count the hours.

Amin

- Why don't we say 10 hours?

Siddiqui

- I don't have a ballpark right now

Brinderson

- It looks like 10 hours

Marrisa

- I asked them to create a spreadsheet with all the times
- Maybe y'all can sign up for half of those

Singh

- In our legal code it says 50% of the time

Pinto

- Yeah but what's real?
- Is the legal code real?

Brinderson

- I counted a rough 23 hours and so half is a rough 11 hours.

Pinto

- 11.5 hours

Brinderson

- I know that county supervisor Capps will be at our meeting
- So I recommend people come ready to ask questions and fill out my survey

Pinto

- The survey was really nice

M) Appointments

Motion to add senator Ashley Valenzuela Balderrama to Outreach

Martinez- Kadah

Call to question - Wang

Passed at 6:57PM.

Motion to add removal of Serena You as finance officer from finance committee.

Singh - Wang

Call to question: Kadah

Passed at 6:57 pm

Motion to add Valentina Rubio as Secretary of the Transfer student alliance

McClintock - Suuk

Call to question - Kadah

Passed at 6:57PM.

Motion to add senator Malhis to the finance committee

Singh - Wang

Call to question :Kadah

Passed at 6:58pm

Motion to bundle and approve all appointments, removals, and resignations

Siddiqui - Wang

Call to question - Kadah

Passed at 6:59PM.

Isla Vista Arts Board

Maya Falah for IV Live Representative.

Nina Renna for WORD Representative.

Gavrielle Long for Magic Lantern Representative.

Karen Su for Vice Chair.

EVPSA

Vanessa Gonzales - Basic Needs Director

Mia-Jolie Lopez - Students Enacting Environmental Defense (SEED) Campaign Coordinator

Virginia Cunningham - Federal Policy Analyst

Mia Ogebee - Community Outreach Liaison

Isla Vista Tenants Union (IVTU)

Resignation of Lizeth Solorzano Zepeda as Human Resources Director

Resignation of Aaryan Gundecha as Outreach Director

Evan Flouisiand as Outreach Director

Senate

Resignation of Ella Yu as International Senator

Appointment of MingJun Zha as International Senator

Swearing-in of MingJun Zha, led by IVP Pinto(7:04PM)

- I, MingJun Zha. hereby affirm that I will fulfill the duties of a senator representative of international students for the 24-25 academic year to the best of my ability. I will seek to facilitate the AS and university community in a manner that is consistent with the ideals of an academic community.

Senate Finance Committee

Appointment of Aaryan Gundecha as Finance Officer

Judicial Council

Resignation of Councilmember MingJun Zha

N) Remarks

O) Adjournment

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:57PM

Iden- Wang

Called to question: Wahidullah

Passed at 10:57PM